BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY LADIES GOLF ASSOCIATION

2nd TEAM CAPTAIN REPORT AGM 2020

As 2nd Team Captain (subject to confirmation) I was looking forward to our matches and the other events that had been planned for the year. It was not to be!

We were not able to participate in friendly matches, the planned events in May and July against Berkshire and Oxfordshire or any other events at the end of the golfing year due to cancellation of almost all Bucks County golf including the 2^{nd} Team.

It has been decided to hold a 2nd Team Annual Meeting this Autumn, but dates have not yet been agreed.

We have also agreed to hold the Bucks vs Oxfordshire and Bucks vs Berkshire matches around the same time in 2021 as had been planned in 2020. I will communicate to the entire 2nd Team when these dates and venues are finalised. I hope this will be soon.

In 2021, I look forward to stepping firmly into the 2^{nd} Team Captain role! I would also like to explore opportunities to widen 2^{nd} Team participation and development. I will be asking 2^{nd} Team players, colleagues in the BCLGA Exec and other BCLGA members their views on how we could strengthen the 2^{nd} Team and widen participation for the team members.

Jackie Edwards

2nd Team Captain

10th October 2020